MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:     A LOCAL LAW in relation to waiver of fees for businesses recovering from damage caused by Hurricane Sandy.
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:  This bill would give the Mayor or the Mayor’s designee the authority to waive certain Department of Buildings, Department of Consumer Affairs, Department of Environmental Protection, Department of Transportation, Taxi and Limousine Commission, Department of Small Business Services and Fire Department fees for businesses recovering from damage as a result of storm that occurred on October 29 and 30, 2012, commonly referred to as “Hurricane Sandy.”  The Mayor or the Mayor’s designee would be authorized to waive such fees in connection with the repair or reconstruction of spaces occupied or to be occupied by the business, the alteration or repair of systems serving only such business space and that are owned by the business, and the replacement of certain vehicles required for the operation of the business.  These fees would be waived for jobs where an application is submitted before October 31, 2013.  Requests for refunds would be accepted through May 31, 2013.
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:  As a part of ongoing recovery and assistance operations and to encourage repair and reconstruction efforts, the Mayor has issued emergency executive orders to waive application and permit fees that would otherwise be applicable for businesses recovering from Hurricane Sandy.   This local law will assist in the recovery effort by giving the Mayor the authority to continue waiving such fees when Mayoral emergency executive orders are no longer issued.
Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.
Respectfully submitted,









Patrick A. Wehle
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